New Stanton Borough Council meeting November 20, 2014

The November 20, 2014 Council meeting of the Borough of New Stanton was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Council President Scott Sistek. The meeting was held at the Municipal building, 451 North Center Avenue, New Stanton, Pennsylvania. A Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance were recited.

Members present were Linda Echard, Scott C. Sistek, Wilbur Bussard, Todd Bartlow, Dean Clark and Thomas Smith. Councilman Brandon Clawson along with Mayor Nicholas DeSantis was absent.

Approval of Bills & Minutes

Thomas Smith made a motion second by Wilbur Bussard to pay bills in the amount of \$12,378.41. Motion carried.

Linda Echard made a motion second by Dean Clark to approve the minutes from the November 6, 2014 Council meeting. Motion carried with Todd Bartlow abstaining.

Council additions to the agenda

Councilman Dean Clark added curb extension to the agenda and Councilman Thomas Smith added a discussion on no parking signs on Woodmere Drive.

Public Comment

There were no comments from the public.

Agenda

Wilbur Bussard made a motion second by Dean Clark to pay membership dues to the C. O. G. in the amount of \$195.00. Motion carried.

Thomas Smith made a motion second by Linda Echard to approve Resolution 2014-790 amending the date for the Children's Christmas Party for 2014 only so that they can hold the party on December 14, 2014. Motion carried.

Council President addressed Council about the Residential Waste bids and Mr. Campfield's comments.

Dean Clark made a motion second by Todd Bartlow to award the Residential Waste Contract to Republic Services without Household Hazardous Waste collection. Motion carried.

Councilman Clark addressed Council about a curb extension that Penn Dot would like to do on Post Avenue.

Dean Clark made a motion second by Wilbur Bussard granting Penn Dot permission as part of the I 70 project to extend the curb on Post Avenue. Motion carried.

Councilman Smith asked about the no parking signs on Woodmere Drive and whether or not Mr. Steele has done any research on it. Councilman Smith stated that in my opinion, those living in the townhomes are being discriminated against and asked about removing the no

New Stanton Borough Council meeting November 20, 2014

parking from November 1 to April 1 signs and Council President stated that an ordinance would have to be done to remove the signs which would require advertising.

Rob Cammarata addressed Council about what has been happening with the Fire Department.

Announcements

Children's Christmas party – New Stanton Fire Hall – December 14 from 2 – 4 PM Salvation Army needs Volunteers for their Kettle Drive *Info at 724-925-6888 (Hepler's Hardware, New Stanton Pharmacy, & Wilkinson's Nursery*

Public Comment

There was no public comment.

Thomas Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Roll

Mary Ann Roll

Secretary